


The NSW jurisdiction supports AEMO’s request to consider the proposed interim 
authorisation to enable coordination of repairs and maintenance, sharing of essential 
personnel, production and ongoing operational information. This is an important aspect to 
ensure continuity of energy supply especially during the peak summer period given 
generator reliability has been conveyed as a key concern as outlined in the 2021 AEMO 
Electricity Statement of Opportunities.  
 
The authorisation will enable swift response to generator unplanned outages and critical 
worker resource constraints that might otherwise lead to energy supply scarcity. From the 
NSW perspective, the authorisation may need to be in effect until at least 30 June 2023 
due to the legacy impacts of COVID-19 on the required maintenance for major generation 
assets in the National Electricity Market. 
 
Should you have any further questions in relation to this matter, please contact me at 

 
 
Yours sincerely  

Andrew Lewis 
Executive Director Energy  
Jurisdictional System Security Coordinator 
Energy, Climate Change and Sustainability 
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